WORTH COUNTY CONSERVATION BOARD
MINUTES

MARCH 6, 2007

President Vansteenburg called the meeting to order at 7:20 PM.  Board members also present were Matt Smith and Troy Christianson.  Others present were Dan Block and Dean Mueller.

Smith moved to approve the agenda.  Second by Christiansen.  Motion carried.

Smith moved to approve the minutes.  Second by Christiansen.  Motion carried.

Director’s report:

1. The WCDA and the township trustees are meeting tonight to select the grants.

2. Our budget has been approved as submitted.

3. We have stocked trout twice now.  Stockton trout farm only has about 100 # of trout left if we want them.  They had a problem with the ice breaching their trout pond, so we may not be able to get catch able size trout from them next winter.

4. Brett and I have had our pesticide update for ag.

5. Tomorrow everyone else will get their fire line training update.  I will have to try and find a class to get my update as I have a funeral to attend.

6. The DNR is still trying very hard to get the county REAP committees up and running.  Even after the stake holders meeting in February when everyone else said that they did not think the local committees are going to be viable in most counties the DNR is still pushing.  They must have a hidden agenda, speculation is help in getting full funding for REAP and/or help in pushing for sustainable funding.  They would be the ones to gain the most from either item.  This will be discussed at ISAC with the Director’s association on the 19 & 20.  

7. I am still working on getting the cost estimates updated on the recycling center.  Should have them updated by next month.  I did float the idea of having the Sanitarian take over the management of the center and the Supervisors were some what receptive to the idea and said that they would give it some thought.

8. We will be getting GPS training on March 22 for our Thales unit.

9. I have had trouble getting my vacation time used up.  With the boards permission, I need to carry 3 to 4 days over and will get them used in April.
Smith moved to accept the Director’s report.  Second by Christiansen.  Motion carried.

Naturalist’s report:

	1-Feb
	NK Mammals
	14 classes

	1-Feb
	NK 7
	Hunter Safety (2)

	5-Feb
	NK 7
	Hunter Safety (2)

	7-Feb
	NK 7
	Hunter Safety (2)

	7-Feb
	NK 6
	Med Ocean 

	9-Feb
	NK 7
	Hunter Safety (2)

	12-Feb
	NK Ecol
	Zoo trip

	13-Feb
	NK 4
	Oystering on the bay

	13-Feb
	Man 7
	Hunter Safety (2)

	14-Feb
	NK 6
	Hormel nature center

	15-Feb
	NK 6
	Aqua view

	16-Feb
	NK Ecol
	Hunter Safety (2)

	19-Feb
	Man 7
	Hunter Safety (2)

	20-Feb
	NK 6
	Roman aquaducts

	21-Feb
	Man 7
	Hunter Safety (2)

	21-Feb
	NK 4
	Scent tracking

	22-Feb
	NK 1
	Tracks (2)

	26-Feb
	Man 7
	Hunter Safety (2)

	
	
	

	
	
	41 programs


Finishing the hunter safety class Manly.  Still no indication what will happen next year with Manly students and hunter safety.

No definite word yet if Ecology will be one or two classes in Manly, likely two.

Smith moved to accept the Naturalist’s report.  Second by Christiansen.  Motion carried.

Steve Miller was not here to make a presentation on the bike trail.  Discussion was centered around the cost of maintenance and manpower.  Consensus of the board was that we need to present a logical and well documented cost estimate to the Supervisors when the time comes.

William Franklin was not in attendance to discuss the river trails program that he is trying to start.
The two year trial period for the horse trails in Ochee Yahola is up.  The board talked about the only problem that was brought to our attention; the smell of having horses picketed in the campground.  This problem was not part of the original agreement as we opened the trails to horses, not the campground.  The Director was asked to send a letter to James Medlang asking him to report on the activities of the horse clubs in regard to use of the trails, problems that they are aware of, conflicts with other users and their future plans.

Severson Ford recommended that we need an F550 to be legal with the size and weight of the trailer we have.  They have not come back with a price on the vehicle yet.  The Board asked that the DOT be contacted and find out if the info provided is correct.

The Director gave a quick up date on the point to point system cost estimate.  At this time the system will cost approximately $6,000 to hook us and the nurses office to the courthouse.  Joel Rohne had to discuss this with the Supervisors before anything gets done.

Christiansen moved to pay the following bills:

	Worth County Conservation Fd.
	
	 $13,660.50 

	Stockton Trout Farm
	
	 $  1,120.00 

	Alliant
	
	 $     640.61 

	Heartland Power Coop
	
	 $     500.27 

	Worth County Engineer
	
	 $     335.78 

	Carquest Auto Parts
	
	 $     326.43 

	Northwood Anchor
	
	 $     223.79 

	Lawson Products
	
	 $     205.10 

	Manly Junction Signal
	
	 $     201.80 

	Northwood Lumber
	
	 $     170.99 

	Visa
	
	 $     151.17 

	ISAC
	
	 $       80.00 

	Midwest Wireless
	
	 $       68.28 

	CNH Capital
	
	 $       61.46 

	St Ansgar Plbg & HtgInc
	
	 $       55.00 

	Fallgatters Market
	
	 $       52.79 

	Tama County Nature Center Trust
	
	 $       40.00 

	City of Northwood
	
	 $       34.00 

	Ver Helst Snyder Drug
	
	 $       31.05 

	Northwood Motor Co.
	
	 $       23.81 

	Hygenic Laboratory - Accts Receivable
	
	 $       22.00 

	Auto Glass Center
	
	 $       19.95 

	Northwood Equipment
	
	 $         4.47 

	
	Total
	 $  18,029.25 


Second by Smith.  Motion carried.

Vansteenburg adjourned the meeting at 8:35 PM.
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